
 

 

 
LAND USE PRE-APPLICATION CONFERENCE 

 

                 Wednesday, November 18, 2020 
 
 

                                    City Hall 
                             22500 Salamo Road 

 

              Willamette Conference Room 
 

10:00 am Proposed construction of a new middle school at 925 Dollar St. 
 

Applicant:   3J Consulting Group and West Linn-Wilsonville School District 

 

Subject Property Address: 925 Dollar Street 
 

Neighborhood Assn:  Willamette 
 

Planner:  Chris Myers               Project #:  PA-20-15
 

 



November 18, 2020 10:00 am PA-20-15

Chris Myers cmyers@westlinnoregon.gov $1,000



 

 
 

CIVIL ENGINEERING | WATER RESOURCES | COMMUNITY PLANNING 

9600 SW NIMBUS AVENUE, SUITE 100 
BEAVERTON, OREGON 97008 

PH: (503) 946.9365 
WWW.3JCONSULTING.COM 

October 21, 2020 
 
Darren Wyss 
Associate Planner 
City of West Linn 
22500 Salamo Road 
West Linn, Oregon 97068 
 
Athey Creek Middle School 
West Linn, Oregon 
 
Dear Darren, 
 
This letter has been prepared on behalf of the West Linn-Wilsonville School District to request a formal 
pre-application conference with the City on November 4th to discuss the proposed relocation and new 
construction of Athey Creek Middle School on Dollar Street. The new middle school is part of the 2019 
Capital Bond Program which was approved by West Linn-Wilsonville voters in November 2019. The school 
property is located at 945 Dollar Street. The property can be legally identified as tax lots 21E34DC00900 
and 21E34C00600.  
 
The new middle school facility would be built on the District’s Dollar Street property, bringing it into West 
Linn so that students can walk and bike to a more neighborhood friendly location. The Dollar Street site 
would allow for a track, turf field and lights, parking and appropriate site circulation for both school and 
community use. The District understands that schools are a conditional use in the R-10 zone.  
 
The following list of questions has been provided for staff’s consideration: 
 

• Please confirm the type of land use reviews which will be required for the proposed 
improvements. 

• Please confirm the applicable approval criteria for the uses proposed. 
• Please confirm whether any public improvements will be required to facilitate the development 

of the site. 
• Please confirm the retaining wall and fence criteria within the required setbacks.  
• The District is proposing a monument sign on dollar street and an electronic reader board 

monument sign on Brandon Place. Please confirm whether the proposed signage would meet 
the City’s sign code.  

 
Please feel free to give me a call if you have any questions or need any additional clarification. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mercedes Serra 
Senior Urban Designer 
3J Consulting, Inc. 



New Athey Creek Middle School

Pre-Application Meeting Package

10/13/2020

Site Plan
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Site Section
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